THE FRIENDS OF THE TRAP GROUNDS

Minutes of the Annual General Meeting held via Zoom on 18 March 2022
1. Introduction: Alan Allport, in the Chair, welcomed approximately 50 people to the fifteenth Annual General Meeting. Eleven apologies for absence were noted (including that of Committee member Sam Crofts). The meeting was declared quorate.
2. Minutes of the AGM held on 18 March 2021: approved unanimously, with no matters arising.
3. Progress Report 
a. Conservation work. Professional contractors were commissioned to mow coarse grasses to encourage the growth of wildflowers; to repair the sinking southernmost section of the boardwalk; and to fell and lop numerous trees after the winter storms. Young students from St Clare’s 6th-form College, led by Vicky Bullard, did a wide variety of monthly maintenance tasks. Our own volunteers helped to spread gravel on muddy paths, plant bluebells, clear duckweed, etc. Oxford Conservation Volunteers did two full days’ work, and the City Council’s own volunteers scythed 400 sq m of reeds as part of their annual programme of work.
b. Public education. Events included the ever-popular May Morning Birdsong Walk, a guided wildflower walk, and several student visits. A film made in August 2020 by Sharon Woodward, a member of Oxford City Council’s Communications Team, won an award for Best Documentary Film in the Malnad International Wildlife And Environmental Film Festival, 2021. Just published: a book entitled The Trap Grounds Nature Reserve: Making Space for Nature in North Oxford, written and illustrated by Alan Allport: priced at £5 for Friends of the Trap Grounds, plus £2 for postage. Thanks are due to Anthony Grieveson for managing our website; to Miranda Robinson for managing the Facebook page; to Suzanne and Donald Dalton for their on-going reptile survey; and to Nicola Devine for her invaluable wildlife photography.
4. Future Plans. To increase the biodiversity of the site, routine scything of the reedbed and mowing of the meadows will continue; more trees and wildflowers will be planted, and lizard habitats will be created. A particular focus will be Cuckoo Copse, where c. 100 trees have been planted, but there is still major work to be done, removing rubble and brambles.
5. Financial Report: Total income in 2021 was £8,001, plus £853 still unbanked at the year end: £8,854 altogether, generated by donations from supporters (£6,780), sales of the 2022 calendar (£874, with thanks to Bob Cowley for the production), and a grant of £500 from the City Council. Total expenditure was £7,312 (largely spent on boardwalk repairs, the purchase of several tons of gravel and topsoil, and the mowing of the meadows). The bank balance at 31 December 2021 was £7,788. The statement of accounts was approved unanimously.
6. Next Year's Committee: Offers by Alan Allport, Tom Bulford, Sam Crofts, Lance Millar, Colm O'Caomhanaigh, and Catherine Robinson to continue serving were unanimously endorsed. Bob Cowley and Linda Losito, standing down, were thanked for their many years of service. Offers by Donald Dalton and Howard Davies to fill the two vacancies were approved at the meeting. 
7. Powerpoint presentations. Local ornithologist Adam Hartley gave an illustrated talk about the birds of Port Meadow. It was followed by ‘A Year in the Life of the Trap Grounds’: a panorama presented by members of the Committee, featuring the photographic work of Nicola Devine.
The meeting ended with thanks to the host, Ian Haslam, and to Nicola Devine for her constant support.
Catherine Robinson 
(Hon. Secretary, The Friends Of The Trap Grounds)
